

EDUCATION learners first

Thurs 25th Kinder/Prep dress rehearsal Mon 29th Uniform Shop 8.30am

23rd November 2021

December

Thurs 2nd Livestream—Kinder/Prep concert

Fri 3rd NMPSSA Swimming Carnival

- no spectators

Wed 8th Grade 4/5/6 Concert - featuring

4/5 Thrush, 5/6 Chatterton,

Cini and Hawkins (a live streamed event)

Fri 10th Grade 3-5 Presentation

Assembly

Tues 14th Early Childhood Assembly

Grade 6 Presentation Assembly

Wed 15th Leaver's Dinner

Thurs 16th Last Day of School for 2021

November

end of year celebrations, and for the beginning of the 2022 school year. There are many events for our students in the coming few weeks some of which we will live stream for our parents and community members to be a part of. Further information will be shared in school newsletters and class communications.

As we head towards the end of the school year, we are planning for our

FROM THE PRINCIPAL'S DESK

Hello everyone,

As we plan for the end of the year we would like you to know that we will be saying farewell, and many thanks, to a number of staff. Firstly, Mrs Nancy Morgan will be retiring after an incredible career, teaching, and influencing the lives of some thousands of students and families. Needless to say there will be sadness but also celebrations of Nancy's incredible career in the coming weeks. We will also be saying farewell to Mrs Cherie Partridge, Mrs Lizzie Tyers and Mrs Cherie Hendriksen all long-term members of our teaching staff, as they head to new adventures in new schools. We will be celebrating their time with us over the coming weeks with In preparation for next year, we conducted an induction day last Thursday for new teachers who will be joining us in 2022. This included Mrs Shelley McNeair, Ms Natalie Reid, Mrs Cate Walker, Ms Heather Styles and Mrs Victoria Gray. Over coming weeks, we will provide further information about the roles of these teachers, as well as those of our current teaching staff for 2022.

Assembly Roster Early Childhood

Thursday 25th - I/2 Garwood

Primary

Friday 3rd Dec 3/4 Donald (host)

3/4 Korpershoek (sharing)

During the School Association Committee meeting a fortnight ago a motion was placed and approved to begin a process to change the name of the Visitor Centre to something that better describes the work that we do. Visitor Centre just doesn't do that. We used to be called the Environment Centre – and we don't think that describes our work either.

The Hagley Farm School Visitor Centre is a part of the Department of Education collective of Field Study Centres. This comprises Hagley Farm School Visitor Centre, the Molesworth Environment Centre, the Sustainability Learning Centre, Mount Cameron Field Study Centre, and Woodbridge Marine Discovery the Centre.

Continued on next page...





The Hagley Farm School Visitor Centre incorporates our working farm to create a genuine Field Study Centre. Our students, but also more than 5000 others engage with hands-on experiential learning in agricultural-based activities, provided by two experienced teachers. It attracts learners from across the State, coming for day experiences as well as opportunities to stay for Camps, overnight or longer. Learners can be of a preschool age and extend through to adulthood. We have ongoing partnerships with outside agencies such as TasTAFE, TIA, TFGA and TAPG utilising our farm for training and education.

The school age learning opportunities focus on heritage, animal awareness and farm environment, but the experiences that are provided under these headings have grown and developed incredibly in complexity over recent years. The learning experiences for older primary aged students are extensively modified. We are rapidly developing opportunities for secondary school students. The experiences that our Visitor Centre provide are opportunities that interest in young people to consider a career in our So we are looking for community suggestions for our new name, and we would like you to see what we do, if you haven't already seen the Field Study Centre resources. This Friday afternoon, the 26th November, we are opening the our community tο come tο So, we'd love you to come along, have a chat this Friday afternoon, enjoy a sausage while having a look around with some of our staff. The Field Study Centre will be open between 4.30pm and 6.30pm.

Jeanagh Viney

Jeanagh Viney

Principal

SCHOOL CONCERTS FOR TERM FOUR

As in Term Three, we will be Live Streaming our Kinder-Prep and 4/5-6 concerts. Our Kinder-Prep Concert will be live streamed on Thursday the 2nd of December, starting at 9:30am. The Grade 4/5-6 concert will be live streamed on Wednesday the 8th of December starting time to be confirmed.

Both concerts will be recorded and available for viewing after the event.

To connect to the live event and have access to the recording an email will be sent out with a link to connect. All you will need to connect is a device and access to the internet. Please check you have this link the day before the concerts to allow us time to forward it to you again.

We are looking forward to sharing our fantastic concert items with you in the coming weeks.

Richard Ankin Assistant Principal

AWARD RECIPIENTS

Merit Certificates

Primary - Verity, Allan, Jasmine, Zena, Ruby R, Lottie, Bryce, Lottie, Layla, Huon, Josh G, Lachlan Fr, Lewis M, Ryan, Colby, Gabby

Early Childhood - Dylan P, Ethan J, Indianna, Telleaha, Archie B, Harley P, Harvey C, Rafferty, Niall, Jessica, Zachary, Eden, Harry X, Eleanor D, Elizabeth

GT4GC

Primary - Annabell B, Allan C, Josh G, Bryson T

Early Childhood - George, Noah, Cohen, Ethan, Mila

UNIFORM SHOP

The uniform shop will be open next Monday 29th November from 8.30-9am.

As we head into the final weeks of term 4, it's time to think about ordering uniforms for the new year.

Place your order via the Qkr!App by Friday 10th December and we will send it home with your child before the end of term.

Alternatively you can fill in a form (available from the office or school website) and return it with a \$20 deposit to the office (payable by cash or credit card) and we will pack your order for collection at Book Sales.

Preorders are very much appreciated to help reduce numbers and waiting time in the Uniform Shop on Book Sales days.

Cheralee Herron

CHICKENS FOR SALE

We are selling off some of our chickens from the farm, they will be available for collection in Week 9 & 10. The cost will be \$5 per chicken, they are Lohmann Browns and are 18 months old. Please contact the office to register your interest as numbers are limited to 50.



Mike Tyson & Tristan Bunker Hagley Visitor Centre

LETTERS FROM SANTA CLAUS

As is traditional at Hagley Farm School our Prep - Grade 2 classes will be writing letters to Santa. Some of our older students are joining in too. They will receive a letter in return. This is organised by the Lions Club of Hadspen South Esk. Should you wish for your child not to participate please contact their class teacher.





STUDENT ASSISTANCE SCHEME (STAS) 2022

Families that have been in receipt of STAS will receive correspondence from the Department regarding STAS for 2022. You do not need to reapply. If you have a child enrolling in Kindergarten please have them added. Contact for STAS is 1800 827 055 or email stas@education.tas.gov.au. STAS application forms are available from the school office for the new enrolments or families whose circumstances have changed and wish to apply for 2022. To be eligible the parent/carer must have a current:

- Service Australia Centrelink Health Care Card or
- Service Australia Centrelink Low Income Health Care Card or
- Service Australia Centrelink Pensioner Concession Card or
- Department of Veteran Affairs Pension Concession Card



SCHOOL ASSOCIATION CHRISTMAS RAFFLE

Every family should have received a raffle book home last week. Thanks to those who are able to sell some tickets, reminder there are more available to sell from the office if needed. We now also have a bonus prize - a Christmas Hamper worth \$200, donated by Jen Butler, MP. That makes 18 prizes at a value of \$1935.

To ensure we can maximise this fundraising opportunity we will be selling tickets at Bunnings Kings Meadows on Saturday 4th December. We are looking for volunteers to help for 1-2 hours please contact Shiona Brooks - 0427 462 439 if you can help. Tickets are also available at the Hagley General Store.

Dates to remember

Saturday 4th - Stall at Bunnings to sell tickets

Monday 6th December - Return Books to school

Wednesday 8th December - Raffle drawn

Shiona and Jane

Pictured is our 1st prize



Hagley Farm Visitor Centre Field Study Centre - Information Evening Friday 26th November 4.30pm – 6.30pm





We are looking for feedback from our school community members to help us with ideas for a new name for the 'Visitor Centre'.

We are looking to adopt a name that better reflects what we do, and to help our school community make an informed contribution to this challenge, we are holding an information evening in the 'Farm Circle'.

We invite you to join us for:

- · Informative presentations
- · Q & A opportunities
- · A tour of key facilities

'New Name' suggestions will be called for in coming weeks.

This opportunity is aimed at informing those that would like to contribute to the name change challenge. Children are welcome but must be supervised closely by parents.

NILS Tasmania can help parents with school costs.

'Kelly wanted to set her son up with a computer for the new school year. She contacted NILS and got a no interest loan for a new laptop.'

Visit www.nilstasmania.org.au or call 1300 301 650 to get started.









NILS is a No Interest Loan Program that is supported by the state government.

You can get a loan of up to \$1500 for a computer, text books, school uniforms or the cost of a school trip and you can pay it back at just \$40 a fortnight.

- There are no fees or charges.
- You only pay back exactly what you borrow.
- All you need is a Health Care Card or Pension Card.
- Gross income of \$55,000 or less if not in receipt of Centrelink payments

NILS Network Tasmania is supported by









GENERATION NETBALL CLUB

Generation Team Selections 2022

NTNA FJ White Courts Hoblers Bridge

11&U (Born 2011/2012) - 27th January 2022, 4:30-6:00pm

13&U (Born 2009/2010) - 27th January 2022, 4:30-6:00pm

15&U (Born 2007/2008) - 27th January 2022, 6:00-7:30pm

17&U (Born 2005/2006) - 27th January 2022, 6:00-7:30pm

Expression of Interest:

Any player who is interested in playing the 2022 season with Generation is invited to complete the below EOL.

